TOWN OF ROME, MAINE BOARD OF SELECTMEN MARCH 11, 2019 MINUTES

Chairman Paul Anderson called the special meeting of the Board of Selectmen to order at 6:00 pm in the Selectmen's Office at the Rome Community Center in Rome. Selectmen Anderson, Stratton and Archer were present. A quorum was declared. Also present for all or parts of the meeting were Abby DiPietro, Tammy Lyons and Ed Pearl Jr.

Recitation of Pledge of Allegiance.

Due to the recent change in Board members, the Board met this evening to bring the new Board members up to date with recent Board decisions and meetings. Also discussed, were the two pending legal cases that the Town is involved in; as well as committee vacancies and appointments up for renewal and discussion of State agencies and vendors that will need to be made aware of the change to the Board of Selectman.

The Board also began discussion of the formation of an exploratory committee to look into the possibility of Rome leaving First Park. Further discussion of the formation of this committee will take place at upcoming meetings.

Stratton/Archer Motion to adjourn.

Anderson, Stratton, Archer in favor (3-0)

Meeting adjourned at 7:10 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Abby DiPietro
Assistant to the Selectman